Attendence Report
2019 Highlights of ASH in Asia Pacific, 22-24 February 2019

Bangkok Convention Centre, CentralWorld, Bangkok, Thailand

I had the opportunity to attend this event under a partnership between ASH and MSH. It was a 2 day event preceeded by a 1 day Clinical Research Training Day. As the name suggests, the  Clinical Research Training Day revolved around encouraging research. The morning consisted of lectures given by speakers were from the United States focusing on the theoretical aspects of research. For example, the FINER acronym stands for Feasible, Interesting, Novel, Ethical and Relevant research. They also explored areas of bias, such as fair subject selection, and design of trials, including the difference between superiority, equivalence and non-inferiority. One of the last things they empahsised was to avoid predatory publishers, whose shady practices include accepting articles with little or no peer review and notfiying of article fees only after articles are accepted.


During lunch all participants had the opportunity to sit down at tables with one of the overseas experts. I chose to sit down with Elizabeth Griffiths from the State University of New York, and she shared her experience on the use of venetoclax in conjunction with hypomethylating agents in acute myeloid leukemia. In the afternoon participants were broken into small groups to brainstorm research ideas. Ana Patricia Alcasabas from Philippines General Hospital was the facilitator of my group, which had some interesting ideas such as reviewing the impact of MYD88 on prognosis of patients with DLBCL, and the use of thrombopoietin receptor agonists to hasten engraftment post allogenic stem cell transplantation.


Over the next 2 days, we had speakers who summarised important abstracts from the ASH meeting covering both malignant and non-malignant hematology. For example, the use of FLT3 and IDH inhibitors in AML induction, and the development of hepcidin agonists to combat iron overload in transfusion dependent thalassaemia. There was another opportunity to meet the speakers, and I sat down with Michaela Liedtke from Stanford University to hear her discuss challenging cases in Acute Lymphoblastic Leukemia.


From this conference, I gained new perspectives which I hope to apply to my practice in the near future.
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